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Upcoming 

Events 

 
 

June 19 
Fatherõs Day 

 
June 19 

United Methodist Men 
6:00pm 

Colvert Ministry Center 
 

June 25-26 
Sonshine Camp 

 
June 26 

VBS Kick-off Bash 
5:30-7:00pm 

Colvert Ministry Center 
 

June 27-30 
Vacation Bible School 

9:00-11:30am 
Sanctuary 

 
June 29 

Watoto Childrenõs Choir 
6:00pm 

Sanctuary 

READ ON YOUR DEVICE! DOWNLOAD THIS NEWSLETTER AT WWW.FUMCARDMORE.COM 

Thereôs a new ministry in town!  Holy Cow! Ministry was formed with the      
express purpose of providing beef to shelters and ministries that provide 
meals and housing to people in the Ardmore area. 
 

Holy Cow! Ministry was started by Kent Donica as a way to combine ñwhat 
he believesò with ñwhat he does.ò Kent has been a rancher for 25 years and 
has been a Christian for a lot longer than that. The operation is simple -  
Holy Cow! receives donated cattle, has it processed into ground beef, and 
distributes it to the:  Salvation Army, Children of the King, Family Shelter,    
Childrenôs Shelter, Broadway House, Naomi House and Destiny Center. 
 

The cost of processing a cow is approximately $400, which produces about 
400 pounds of ground beef. In its first month of operations, Holy Cow!   
Ministry has already donated more than 2,300 pounds of ground beef to the 
shelters, from seven donated animals. 
 

If you would like more information or to donate a live animal, contact Kent 
Donica at 580-220-5714.  For monetary donations, please make check pay-
able to:  First United Methodist Church c/o Holy Cow! Ministries, 501 West 
Main, Ardmore, OK  73401. All donations are tax deductible. 

 
A Gift of Prayer 

 

The Tuesday Noon Prayer Group makes sure our church and itôs members 
are prayed over each and every week. ñTherefore, confess your sins to 
each other and pray for each other so that you may be healed. The prayer 
of a righteous person is powerful and effective.ò James 5:16 
 

Every Tuesday at noon, the Tuesday Noon Prayer group, which currently 
includes Bill and Donna Cox, Bill Parker, and Clayton Benjamin, gathers  



Clothes Closet in Need 
 

The Clothes Closet is currently in need of shoes and socks of all sizes for all genders/ages, 
menôs jeans and pants, and summer wear. They are open on Mondays from 1:00-3:00pm, and 
on Wednesdays from 9:00-11:00am. Please bring donated items during operating hours. 

      Our annual VBS Kickoff Bash is Sunday, June 26, at 5:30-7:00 p.m. 
in the Colvert Ministry Center.  This event is for the whole family! Hotdogs, bounce houses, games, worship 
and much, much more. VBS begins June 27 and ends on Thursday, June 30; meeting each day at 9:00-11:30 
  a.m. in the Sanctuary.  Also, please remember our prayer vigil in the McClure Chapel!  

òPrayeró continued from Page 1é 
 

with church staff that are present and says the 
Lordôs Prayer. Then, they meet in the Carlock 
Prayer Chapel to silently pray through a prayer 
list. The group concludes with someone leading a 
spoken prayer. 
 

Church staff provides a list of joys and concerns 
for the group to pray over. In addition, the group 
prays for each of the church staff by name. The 
list covers many ups and downs of church staff 
and members and must remain confidential      
between the prayer group and the Lord. ñI feel a 
strong connection with the people here and what 
weôre doing,ò Donna said. 
 

ñI started coming because I feel very strongly in 
the power of prayer,ò Donna Cox said. ñItôs nice to 
know when people are hurting, theyôre improved 
through prayer. Itôs like the Lord said, óWhen two 
or more are gathered in my name.ôò 
 

The group reports that they have heard many 
times about prays being answered. ñItôs nice to 
hear itôs working,ò Bill Cox said. ñWe canôt get out 
as much, so this is something we can do as part 
of the church family,ò he said. 
 

Anyone is welcome to join the group at Noon      
on Tuesdays, in the Carlock Prayer Chapel! You   
may contact the church office if you have any        
questions, at 580-223-5390.  
 

Jennifer Lindsey, Contributing Writer 

Vacation Bible School is Here! 

Watoto 
Childrenõs 

Choir 
Live Concert 

 

On Wednesday, 
June 29, at 6:00pm 
the Watoto Childrenôs 
Choir will perform in 
our Sanctuary.   
 
All families and 
children are invited to 

attend. Through this dynamic worship experience, the 
members of the Watoto Childrenôs Choir, who were once 
orphans, share their journeys to redemption and 
demonstrate that God desires to be a loving father to all 
mankind. All performances are free and open to the public! 
 
Since 1994, Watoto Childrenôs Choirs have traveled all over 
the world sharing the plight of Africaôs orphaned children. 
Each child in the 
choir has suffered 
the loss of one or 
both of their 
parents but they 
have been rescued 
and now live in a 
Watoto village. 



Donut Ministry 
 

Consider donating to the 
Sunday Morning Donut 
Ministry.  You may place 
a check in the offering 
plate or leave it at the 
Welcome Desk - memo 
c/o Donut Ministry.  
Thank you! 

A Personal Thank You! 

I want to personally thank all of you for making our 
18th annual Mission Faith Promise Campaign a 
unique and wonderful week of mission focus.  It 
truly was an opportunity to ñtake a lookò at what 
Ardmore First is doing in mission, locally and 
globally.  
 

We hosted four of the many missionaries we are 
supporting through Faith Promise ð Kori Casey 
(Ardmore area), Rev. Marsha Alexander (the 
Philippines), Lianna Scholz (Uganda), and, Rev. 
David Stephenson (Bolivia). We also heard from 
the Rev. Max Wilkins, President/CEO of The 
Mission Society. Each of our speakers gave us a 
real ñlook-seeò at what happens on the mission 
field. 
 

On Faith Promise Sunday, we received a total of 
125 Faith Promises for $133,314.52. Since that 
time, we have received an additional 9 Faith 
Promises for $5,900. Our current total is 134 Faith 
Promises for $139,214.52. Weôll be able to 
continue to be strong in our mission outreach here 
at Ardmore First, with this amount. 
 

Early June, we received the All-Star Church Award 
with 62 stars, which was more than any other UMC 
in the Oklahoma Conference. This simply means 
that during 2015 we were more diverse in mission 
outreach than ever, with our support of local, 
national, and international projects, our 
covenanting with 11 missionaries, and our sending 
out of mission teams. Thank you for making all of 
this possible. 
 

I encourage those of you who have not yet made a 
Faith Promise to do so within the next few days or 
weeks. It will bless your life and it will enable us to 
be partners in mission in some exciting areas that 
are just beyond our reach. 
 

Thank you again for being such a great mission 
church, Ardmore First! 
                                                                                                                                             

Rev. Dan Patman 
Mission Pastor            

This year, our church softball league has 
become co-ed. Our 2016 team members are:  
Richard Darner, Reece Riggle, Sam Manning, 
Tim Burson, Jeremy Surratt, Stacey Holder, 
Ryan Woerz, Aaron Taber, Wes Miller, Ethan 
Stedman, Garrett Edwards, Tommy Wainscott, 
Vince Pineda, Kelly Miller, Holly Joy, Kelsey 
Smith, Mira Wainscott, McKenzie Ray, and 
Mikalyn Gerken. 
 
Their first game was on June 6 and they play 
on Monday evenings. Below is a schedule of 
the remaining games. Please attend as you 
are able and support our team! 
 

June 20 - Field 1 @ 6:30pm 
  Field 3 @ 8:30pm 
 

June 27 - Field 2 @ 7:30pm 
  Field 1 @ 8:30pm 
 

July 11   - Field 2 @ 6:30pm 
  Field 2 @ 8:30pm 
 

July 18  -  Field 2 @ 8:30pm 
  Field 1 @ 9:30pm 


